
St. George Parks and Recreation  Committee 
Monthly Meeting Minutes 
March 5

th
, 2018 

Town Office  6 PM 
  
Meeting Called To Order at 6:03 PM 
  
Attendance included: Ben Vail, Missy Gill, Brandon Caron (he left at 6:42), Bryan Morse, Ann Hoppe, Summer 
Ward, Cassie Kilbride, Gary Minery and Meghan Benner 
  
Agenda Adjustments: agenda has wrong date for next meeting 
  
Approval of Minutes: Gary made a motion to approve the minutes, Summer 2

nd
, all were in favor. 

  
Public Comment: None 
  
OLD BUSINESS 
  

1. SENIORS REPORT: 33 attended the last luncheon and enjoyed the flutes.  Next luncheon is 
scheduled for Thursday but a snow is expected.  If so, will reschedule it to the 
following Thursday. 

2. FINANCIAL REPORT: in line with percentages as it should be this time of year.  Will be slightly 
in the black and have enough to cover. 

3. ADULT PROGRAMS REPORT: Volleyball will continue on Monday nights in the 
gym.  Basketball started up again last Thursday night in the gym and went well. 

4. WINTER PROGRAMS REPORT: Last ski session was the day after our last meeting.  Had no 
cancellations and overall pleased with this season.  Ice Rink is down except for the liner.  It 
will come down tomorrow and be hung out to dry before putting it away. For the season.  

5. 2017-18 GOALS- Collins Park update: Received two bids on how to get the Merry Go Round 
here and put in. 

                Gametime will ship and install from Bangor for $10,800 but does not include removal of old 
one. 
                Wilgus will set it up for $2400 including removal of old one + $5400 cost + $1900 shipping = 
$9700. 
                After a committee member opposed to the project due to the cost, and much discussion, 
Missy made a motion. 
                A motion to “approve going forward with the Merry Go Round and let the Select Board know 
we will continue to research better 
                cost/shipping options and total cost for project”.  Bryan 2

nd
 , and all were in favor of the 

motion. 

6. Mussel Ridge: Had a team change-Camden boys pulled out 4th grade team and will replace it 
with their 3rd grade team.  Tracy worked on the much bigger program that we have this 
year.  Sponsors will receive a t-shirt, which will be ready by end of the week.  Trophies & 
medals are done. 

  
NEW BUSINESS 
  

1. LITTLE LEAGUE: Registration forms are at the Town Office and online.  (T-ball can’t be done 
online) Ben will have a registration night March 21st  in the St George School 
cafeteria  from 5-7 PM.  Ben will go to the school and ‘talk up’ baseball and softball with the 
kids, hoping to generate more interest for softball.  He will also offer preseason clinics on 
Saturday,  March 31st:  T-ball 9-10 AM, Farm League SB 10:30-Noon, Farm League BB 12:30-
2.  After he gets the numbers for all teams, he will look into coaches. 

2. APRIL TRAIN TRIP: 66 seats have been sold, with 14 left after Ben got an additional 20. 



3. FACILTIES: April 14th at 9 AM will be the Field Day.  Things to do are: put up batting cage and 
fence, put covers on dug outs at softball field.  Ben will invite the tennis players to help set 
up the tennis courts.  Tennis nets will go up for April vacation.  Porta Potties will be at fields 
April 16th and other locations May 21st. 

  
OTHER BUSINESS 
  

1. EXECUTIVE SESSION: None 
2. Next Meeting: April 9th 6PM 
3. Boosters Discussion: Bryan made a motion to accept Mr. McPhail’s request to coach Farm 

League boys baseball team this year. 
Gary 2nd and all were in favor. 

  
Adjournment: Missy made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Cassie 2

nd
, and all were in favor. 

Time of Adjournment: 7:10 PM 
  

 


